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MMEMORANDUM FOR SECRETARIES OF THE MILITARY DEPARTMENTS
ATTENTION:  SERVICE ACQUISITION EXECUTIVES

SUBJECT:  Contractor Incentives

During the Contractor Assessment Reviews that I conducted 
earlier this year, it was apparent that contractors do not always 
have an incentive to focus their attention on the outcomes that 
the government desires most. I asked the Director, Defense 
Procurement to establish an Integrated Process Team to address 
this issue.  The team established several principles which I
believe you will find useful when structuring future contract
incentives:

r- --- 

 Contract incentives should be flexible and.structured on a 
case-by-case basis. 

Award fee contracts should provide short evaluation periods 
with a limited number of evaluation criteria. 

 Effective motivators were found to include allowances for 
special rewards for achievement of superior performance. 

An incentive fee arrangement with multiple incentives may be

used when contract performance is measureable in objective
terms.  Regardless of contract type, earned fee should be
commensurate to performace, and consistently applied among
the varying arrangements.  

The correlation of award fee payments and performance
evaluations would be enhanced by using an award fee evaluation 
that roughly corresponds to achievements addressed in the 
performance evaluation, and by using consistent definitions 
for evaluation terms. 

Obtain support from the Comptroller early where the award fee 
plan contemplates retention of dollars in an award fee pool 
for long periods of time. 



The report of the Contractor Incentives IPT is attached for 
your information. I appreciate the support each of you afforded 
to this effort, and I am encouraged that there is continuing 
activity to improve the process. I urge you to continue to 
evaluate your experience with contract incentives, and to publish 
effective incentive arrangements for potential application 
throughout the Department. 

Attachment: 
As stated 
























































































































